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CENTRAL COAST CHAPTER 

CALIFORNIA LAND SURVEYORS ASSOCIATION 

April 15, 2021 

Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors 
Mr. Bob Nelson, Chair, Fourth District 
105 East Anapamu Strreet 
Santa Barbara CA 93101 

Dear Honorable Board of Supervisors: 

SUBJECT: FILE 21-00278, COST RECOVERY MEASURES, SANTA BARBARA COUNTY SURVEYORS OFFICE 

The recent proposed File No. 21-00278 on April 6, 2021, appears, from all indications, to likely be 
approved. Implementation would thereafter be imminent. 

However, the Central Coast Chapter (CCC) of the California Land Surveyors Association (CLSA) would 
like you to consider the following issues before the final approval, scheduled for the Board of Supervisors 
meeting on April 20, 2021. These items concern the no-cap, cost recovery measures for checking 
Records of Survey (RS) maps, prepared by Professional Land Surveyors within city limits of Santa Barbara 
County cities. The RS checking fee for RS maps in unincorporated areas is not considered below. 

• If passed, Santa Barbara County Surveyor Office would have the the highest map examination deposit
fees in California! The next highest County, Yolo, has a deposit fee of 58% of the proposed ordinance. 
Neighboring county RS checking fees are Ventura - $500; San Luis Obispo - $248; Kern - $400. The 
disparity clearly warrants further analysis as to why the examination process is so much more expensive 
in Santa Barbara County. 

• While the proposed examination fees are levied at time of submittal of a RS map by a Professional
Land Surveyor, these fees are ultimately levied on the persons for whom the surveys are conducted, that 
is, the public: citizens, residents, landowners and taxpayers in Santa Barbara County. It is the public being 
charged, not the land surveyor community. The subsidy of the RS examination process benefits the 
public. 

• It is entirely possible that the cost recovery measures for RS checking fees charged by the Surveyor's
Office could exceed the cost of surveys by a Professional Surveyor. 

• The Professional Land Surveyors' Act (PLSA) affords the county surveyor the sole responsibility for RS
examination. There is neither an incorporated/unincorporated provision, nor is there any reason for an 
incorporated city to contribute to subsidy of the County Surveyor's examination costs. Cities have no 
statutory or actual need to participate in the costs: the costs are borne by taxpayers and citizens and are 
subsidized because they are a public benefit. 

Last year, the CCC-CLSA provided an informative letter to the Board regarding the proposed Ordinance 
and its implications. Regrettably, the letter did not find its way into current materials provided to the 
Board on this matter. Our Chapter would like to go on record as firmly against the implementation of the 
exorbitant proposed examination fee structure. Should you, the Supervisors for Santa Barbara County, 
need further information, we would be pleased to assist. 

On behalf of th1 entr�} Coast Chapter of CLSA, 
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Robe./4' rieese, PtS 
2021 President, Central Coast Chapter of CLSA 

Attachments: 2020 CCC Letter 
EC: Santa Barbara County Surveyors Office (by email) 

Channel Islands Chapter of CLSA (by email) 
Supervisors Ms. Joan Hartman, Vice Chair, Mr. Das Williams, Mr. Gregg Hart, Mr. Steve Lavagnino 
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